

Federal Transit Administration Region III 1760 Market Street, Suite 500 Philadelphia, PA 19103 215-656-7100 215-656-7260 (fax)

Federal Highway Administration DC Division 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE (E61-205) Washington, DC 20590 202-493-7020 202-493-7040 (fax)

JUN 2 7 2019

The Honorable Martin Nohe, Chairman National Capital Region Transportation Planning Board c/o Mr. Kanathur Srikanth, Director of Transportation Planning Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments 777 North Capital Street, NW, Suite 300 Washington, D.C. 20002-4201

Re: Approval of FY 2020 Final Unified Planning Work Program

Dear Chairman Nohe:

The Fiscal Year (FY) 2020 Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) for the Washington, D.C. urbanized area that was developed and adopted by the Transportation Planning Board (TPB) on March 20, 2019 has been jointly reviewed by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) and is approved effective July 1, 2019.

Our authorization is subject to the availability of Federal funds for transportation planning activities in the urbanized area. The work is approved with effective dates of July 1, 2019 through June 30, 2020. The TPB may request funding for the program in accordance with established procedures.

Any questions concerning this approval action should be directed to Sandra Jackson, of the FHWA District of Columbia Division, at (202) 493-7031, or Daniel Koenig, of the FTA Washington, DC Metropolitan Office, at (202) 366-8224.

Division Administrator

ederal Highway Administration

Sincerely,

Terry Garcia Crews

Regional Administrator

Federal Transit Administration

cc: Kwame Arhin, FHWA, MD Ivan Rucker, FHWA, VA